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Dear Mr. Hutchins:
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Re: H7N-5R-C 26829
Branch
Bothell, WA 98011

Recently we aet in prearbitration discussion of the above­
captioned case. The issue in this grievance is whether the
Union should be given the opportunity to be present when
_nageaent and an e.p10yee adjust a Step 1 grievance and the
e.ployee has not asked to be accoapanied and represented by
a shop steward or union representative.

We agreed to the following as a full settleaent of the
issues raised, recognizing that the teras of this settleaent
are applicable only to foraally declared step 1 grievances.

The parties recognize that Article 15 distin'JUishes between
two aspects of a Step 1 aeeting, the discussion and the
adj,ustaen.t. While both of these _y occur at the saae
aeeHng, the adjustaent _y also be issued as auch as five
days following the discussion. A settleaent would be
considered part of the adjustaent phase of t~e procedure.

We agreed that a grievant has the option to exclude a
steward froa the discussion portion, where the aerits of the
grievance are discussed by the grievant and aanageaent.
However, absent waiver by the bargaining representative,
Section 9(a) of the National Labor Relations Act requires
that the bargaining representative be given the opportunity
to be present at the adjustaent portion of the grievance
procedure. The bargaining representative need not be given
an opportunity to be present if the grievance is denied at
Step 1.
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Finally, we agreed that this settleaent has prospective
effect only, and will not be used to invalidate any Step, 1
settleaents reached prior to its issuance.

Sincerely,

ste'p
Griev nce and

Divisio,n

Bnc'losure

.:a;;~~
Vice President
National Association of Letter

Carriers, AI'L-CIO

Date 7/71;l-


